
 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Tuesday 24 September 2019 Term 3 Week 10 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

TERM 3 

Thursday 26 September Year 3 Hastings Point Excursion 

Friday 27 September Year 4 Hastings Point Excursion 

Friday 27 September LAST DAY TERM 3 

TERM 4 

Monday 14 October FIRST DAY TERM 4 

Friday 18 October  Stage 1 Cinderella Excursion 

Week 3   2020 Kindy Orientation Begins 

Thursday 12 December Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

 
PBL Winners Week 10 

 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 
Holidays are near! 

This week brings Term 3 to a close and the school year is  
almost over. 

As I think about the last 10 weeks, I reflect on our  
experiences and accomplishments: PBL is becoming embedded in 
our school, with a common language and high expectations being 
used across the school; teachers have participated in  
professional learning and introduced new strategies in to their 
classroom practice; students have participated in spelling bees, 
public speaking competitions, Gold Coast Eisteddfod, North 
Coast Dance Festival, PSSA team and individual events;  
sporting carnivals and gala days; book parade, life education and 
learning every day in their classes. We certainly have been 
busy, time now to relax.  

As I take off, for my exciting adventure to Finland, I hope you 
all enjoy your time together in the school holidays. See you in 

Term 4. 

 

Beach and Creek Week 

What a fantastic week of learning, both in and out of school.  

Thank you to the local community and service groups or  
individuals who supported our school to provide different  
learning experiences to our students. A special mention to:  

 Tweed Council Ranger, Wayne and Environment officer, 
Jude for discussing our shore birds with Stage 3,   

 Tango Gelato for the delicious ice cream treats,  

 Fay Gleeson for St. Johns First 
Aid lessons,  

 Jo Cabale for the reptile 
awareness talks, 

 Our wonderful KIMP band for  
entertaining us on the  
waterfront, 

 

 

 First Wave Playgroup for joining in the fun with us and  

 To all the teachers who arranged excursions to SWELL,  
Hastings Point and our local beach and creek for the  
students. 

The week was truly a team effort. Congratulations and well done 
to all. 
 

Enrolments  

Places are now filling for our kindergarten 
classes for 2020. With transitions days  
commencing early in Term 4, please enrol 
NOW!  

If your child turns 5 before 31 July, they are 
eligible for school enrolment. Call now, so you don’t miss our 
transition days.  

Join the fantastic Kingscliff Public School community, where we 
“Catch the wave of learning” everyday! 
 
Diana Foley  
Principal 
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Stage 1 Cinderella Excursion — LAST CHANCE!! 

Please forward $11 payment and permission note to the School 
Office by Friday 27 September.   
Late payments will NOT be accepted. 

Spare Shorts 

We urgently require spare small shorts for the office to lend 
to students when toileting accidents occur.  If you have any 
spare second-hand shorts that could be donated, please  
forward to the School Office. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

KPS WasteWise Program Parent Survey 
 

This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and 
caregivers on Kingscliff Public School’s future  

WasteWise program.  Sustainability is an important issue and at 
Kingscliff Public School we have been exploring ways in which we 

could move our school towards a more sustainable future. The 
Wastewise School programs purpose is to educate our students 
and community about recycling and minimising waste to landfill. 

This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and 
caregivers on Kingscliff Public School’s future WasteWise program. 

 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WGNMNKF 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Monday 8:30-9:30 & Wednesday 8:30-9:30 

ONLY 

 
Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 

TTFM (Tell Them From Me) Survey 

The Tell Them From Me Survey is a complete evaluation system 
for measuring student engagement, well-being, classroom  
climate, and other factors known to affect learning outcomes. 
Information is captured from students, parents and teachers to 
inform school policy and practice. 

We surveyed students from Years 4 – 6 earlier this year and 
now it is the parents/carers turn to give us valuable feedback. 

To do this you need to type the web address below into your 
internet browser on your computer, ipad, tablet or mobile phone: 

www.nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps19 

You will then get a series of questions to answer, which should 
take you about 15 mins.  Thank you for engaging in our School’s 
planning process. 

*SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT** 

This week we are launching our  
2019 Colour Run FUNdraising.  
A parent information letter and 
sponsorship booklet was sent 
home with students on Monday. 

Important Dates 

Fundraising Starts:  Monday 23rd September 2019 

Fundraising Closes:  Friday 8th November 201 9 

Colour Run EVENT:  Friday 1 3th December 201 9 (more  
information about the event will be provided in Term 4) 

This year we will have a class competition for the most  
profiles created by the last day of Term 3 (based on  
percentage). The winning class will receive an incentive of a 
mufti day and ice-blocks on a day in Term 4. This way students 
can create their profile ready to use the holidays to start 
their fundraising.  

Schools Spectacular Tickets 
Schools Spectacular 2019 tickets are 

ON SALE!  
To book tickets go to: 

 
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/

show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WGNMNKF
http://www.nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps19
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
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CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 
helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 

on 0266 741 467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 26 September 

 Kylie & Nadia 

Thursday 17 October 

 Kylie & Nadia 

Friday 27 September 

 Deb, Paulette, Holly & Trish 

Friday 18 October 

 Shae, Trish & Cath 

KIMP NEWS 
What a fantastic end to the term our KIMP musicians have had. 
Last Monday saw our annual KIMP By The Beach Concert to 
kick off Beach and Creek Week. We certainly kicked it off and 
I know the big audience was BLOWN AWAY by our  
performance! Senior Band were amazing from their flash mob 
rendition of "Louie Louie" at the start to the traditional YMCA 
to finish it off. I am so proud of the students in this band -
 how they perform, how they work together as a team, how 
they deal so well with the unexpected...eg. music flying away or 
stands falling over! It is a great joy to have the privilege of 
working with them all and Monday's concert was a tribute to 
how far they have all come this year as an ensemble. 

Tuesday saw our Intermediate Band head to Pottsville for a 
workshop with their bands and their band teacher Yvonne 
Thompson. It was a great morning and we all learnt a lot from 
the experience. We are looking forward to playing for parents 
next term...watch this space for details! 

To finish off our term today the Big Band returned to Feros 
Wommin Bay to play for the residents there. If anyone has 
been watching "Old People's Home for 4 year olds" on the ABC 
like I have (need tissues!) then you will know just how  
important it is for us to give our music to this very important 
part of our community. Keep an eye out for the Tweed Daily 
News on Wednesday! 

KIMP Term 4 - Timetables will go home this week and bands 
will start again first week back - normal days and times. Next 
term we will start planning for KIMP 2020 with demonstrations 
for the Year 2s and then try outs for students who are  
interested in learning an instrument in 2020. This is always a 
very exciting part of the year!  
 

Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 
 
PUBLIC SPEAKING 

Congratulations Will P and Kai F 
who both received the Runner 
Up trophy in their division at 
the Far North Coast Public 
Speaking Finals last week.  
Also, Lachlan G who made it to 
the top 8 and received an  
Encouragement Award. We are 
so proud of all of you! This 
shows the high level of Public 
Speakers we have at our school. 
Well done! 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
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TILING CONTRACTOR 

Floors & Walls 

Quality Work 

25 Years Experience 

Phone Mike Sawyer 0414 071 486 

NSW Lic 157084C 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Swell Excursion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


